
    

 

 

21 February 2024 

To The Resident 

Re: Works Notification – Waverton Park Gross Pollutant Trap 

 

Azbuild Rail and Civil wishes to advise that it will soon be conducting stormwater quality 
improvement works at Waverton Park, Waverton, on behalf of North Sydney Council. 

The project will involve excavation, installation of a new Gross Pollutant Trap (GPT), construction 
of pits and pipes, and the re-instatement of the surrounds. 
 
The New GPT is expected to stop approximately 40 Tonnes of pollutants, such as plastic, organic 
matter and sediments, from entering the harbour annually. 
 
These works are scheduled to start on 
Monday, March 10, and be completed within 
7 weeks, depending on weather and other 
factors. Work will take place between 7:00am 
and 5:00pm, Monday to Friday. 
 
All works are contained within the park, and the 
site will be fenced to prevent pedestrian access.  
 
Construction traffic will be managed to minimise 
the impact on local roads, and access to the 
park will be maintained. Road users and 
pedestrians are urged to observe all traffic 
signs, controls and directions.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience that may be caused by these works. Your co-operation and 
understanding are greatly appreciated. 
 

During construction, enquiries related to these works can be directly referred to Azbuild’s project 
manager, Kevin Azzopardi, 0416 121 099 or Council’s Project Manager Jim Moore on 02 9936 
8233 or jim.moore@northsydney.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Leanne Savage  
General Manager 
Azbuild 

WORK
SITE 
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